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19 January 2020 
 
 

Dear Biathlete 
 
Congratulations on your inclusion in the team for the DCAS/Greater Oudtshoorn/ 
Highgate Interprovincial Biathlon Meeting to be held at Oudtshoorn on Saturday, 1 
February 2020. Host provinces are Eden and Boland.  
 

Please enter online http://www.wpbiathlon.co.za/store/ no later than Wednesday, 
22 January 2020 at 21h00, to confirm that you will be going. We need to confirm 
everything to avoid misunderstanding. If you are NOT going, you may send an email 
to johan@wpbiathlon.co.za  
 
If you have any questions, please phone Johan Ferreira (after 18:00)  073 032 5252. 
 
PLEASE NOTE THAT NOBODY WILL BE CONTACTED BY THE TEAM MANAGER 
– IT IS ENTIRELY YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TO CONFIRM YOUR PARTICIPATION. 
NO LATE RESPONSE WILL BE ACCEPTED AS WE HAVE A DEADLINE TO 
ADHERE TO. ATHLETES WHO DO NOT CONFIRM, CANNOT BE ENTERED. 
 
Athletes must make their own travel arrangements. Attached is a letter to ask permission 
to miss school/work on Friday, 31 January 2020, if you will be travelling early. 

 
Bed (Friday & Saturday evening) and breakfast (Saturday and Sunday morning) have 
been booked at a school hostel (Pinehurst, 186 Jan van Riebeeck Road). Families can 
be accommodated in private rooms or with other team members – 2 beds per room. We 
only have 80 beds available on a first-come-first-served basis. (Entering Oudtshoorn 
from Calitzdorp/Cape Town R62, turn left at the first set of traffic lights, into Jan van 
Riebeeck Road. Second entrance on the right is Pinehurst.) 
 
Parents and supporters are welcome to stay with the team. Friday night supper will be 
at the Spur, at your own expense. You will also be responsible for your own lunch on 
Saturday. NO BEDDING WILL BE PROVIDED – don’t forget to BRING YOUR OWN! 
 
We have also manage to secure a discounted rate at the Oudtshoorn Inn Hotel and the 
Turnberry Boutique Hotel for those of you that would like to stay in more luxury. If you 
would like to make use of these offers please state that you are a WP Biathlon 
supporter to get discount when making booking.  
Oudtshoorn Inn Hotel 

• Contact Charmaine Williams at reservations1@oudtshoornhotel.com 

• 044 – 279 1300 

Turnberry Boutique Hotel 
• Contact Quinitha 

• 044 -279 3267 

• reservations@turnberryhotel.co.za 

http://www.wpbiathlon.co.za/store/
mailto:johan@wpbiathlon.co.za
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The costs below are for the full treatment at the school hostel, you may select to 
take less: 
 
COST ATHLETES:  Bed & breakfast (Fri & Sat)  R  440 (R220 per night) 
    Entry fee    R  260 
    Function    R Free 
    Braai pack    R    45 

R  745   
 

COST SPECTATORS: Bed & breakfast (Fri & Sat)  R  440 (R220 per night) 
    Function    R  100 
    Braai pack    R    45 
         R  585 
 
The price giving function and dinner is again at HIGHGATE Ostrich farm. Special 
ostrich tours are available on Saturday afternoon and Sunday at only R35pp. 
Biathlon breakfast special is available at Highgate Sunday morning – please 
support Highgate  
 
Entry to the function for athletes is Free (Excluding braai pack that is R45pp) and for 
non-athletes the function is R100pp (Braai bread, salad & “paptert” and cutlery) if you 
bring your own meat or R145 including a braai pack. 
 
Extra tickets for the function on Saturday night must be booked in advance  
 

Payment due on/before 22-01-2020. 
Banking details: WP BIATHLON 

ABSA (BRANCH NO 632-005) 
ACC NO 28-7015-4588 
REF: As received from our STORE 
 

OUTFIT: ALL AVAILABLE IN OUR STORE 
Running vest: 
All teams to wear the Western Province Club vest or WP TEAM running vest if previously 
received. 
Running shorts: 
All teams - royal blue running shorts/tights  
Swimming: 
All teams a FINA approved swimsuits or any costume (One piece) and a WP Biathlon 
swimming cap – no other cap. 
Optional: 
See website store  
 
Clothing to be ordered from our store AND PAID by 22 January 2020. If you need 
any assistance with the clothing please contact Lynette Vroon by email: 
lynette@brandme.za.com 
 
Note: Running gear to be worn for the march-past – no track suits. ATHLETES 
WHO ARE INCORRECTLY DRESSED WILL NOT BE ALLOWED TO JOIN IN THE 
PROCESSION. 
 

http://www.wpbiathlon.co.za/store/
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The dressing code for the Saturday evening function is casual. 
 
See you in Oudtshoorn! 
 
 
 
 

JOHAN, CHRISTOPHER & LEON 
(Team managers and Chaperones) 
 


